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Meeting Minutes 
October 1, 2014 
 
Attendees: 16 Tanner Berg, Jerry Braunberger, Rachel Cruz, Ruben Cruz, Bert Jacobson, DaWayne 
Kerbs, Bonnie Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim Mueller, Chris Pokorny, Bill Randleman, Licia Shultz, 
Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley  
 
President, Ruben Cruz, called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the September 3rd minutes and they were approved as read 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report and it was approved as presented 
 

Old Business 
 
Events 7 and 8 Recap 

Ruben Cruz thought the event went very well.  There were 33 IROC drivers.  The maxima 
worked out very well.  Bert Jacobson plus several others commented how much they enjoyed 
both days’ courses.  Many thanks to Tim Steck for his course designs. 

OSI Update 
Jerry Braunberger reported 34 people are pre-registered at this time.  Of those 20 are from our 
club. Lorin Wamsley stated the entrance log to the Creswell site should be moved on Friday, 
but if isn’t, we can go ahead and move it.  Ruben Cruz will order potties, 1 ADA and 1 
standard.  ACCO is having a potluck Saturday evening for the participants.  They will be 
providing the main course which is tri-tip cooked by our own Chef, DaWayne Kerbs.  Everyone 
else bring a side dish of your choice. 

Road Clean Up Recap 
The next road cleanup is scheduled for Saturday, December 13th 9:00 am sharp at Goshen. 

Banquet Update 
Bren Wamsley reported 7 people have signed up.   She asks that everyone be diligent and 
encourage people to get registered.  A $5.00 discount per person is offered if pre-registered by 
October 15th.  Valley River Inn is offering a $75.00 gift certificate for two to Sweetwaters and a 
weekend date package with a value up to $200.00 to be given away at the banquet.  Many of 
our sponsors are also bringing gifts for our drawings.  Everything is coming together. 
. 

New Business 
 
2014 Most Improved Driver 

Bill Randleman presented his Most Improved Driver findings.  The winner will be announced at 
the banquet. Bren Wamsley will create a gift certificate. 

Attendance 
Bren Wamsley reviewed the last year club meeting attendance findings.  We average 15 
people per club meeting with a high of 21 and a low of 12.  Bonnie Mueller asked that 
everyone invite an individual, preferably who has not previously attended to our next club 
meeting.   

Display  
Tim Steck reported something in the displays electronics is not working.  Tim will be 
researching the cost of replacing this unit. 
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Website 

Tim Steck reported we need to move our website by the end of the year.  In order to do this we 
will need to purchase Cold Fusion.  A motion was made to purchase and passed.  Tim will 
determine where the server will be placed. 

Guide Dogs 
Jim Mueller read a letter we received from the Guide Dogs for the Blind.  They appreciated our 
donation resulting from the Blind Autocross.  They once again invited us to attend a graduation 
of matching trained dogs with their person.  If interested in attending, contact Bonnie Mueller 
for more information.  
. 

Schedule Flyer Party 
The flyer party is scheduled for Friday, October 3rd 5:30 pm at Jim Mueller’s old office. 
 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley, Secretary 

 
Homework Assignments 

 
News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley 
(BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
NOV Chris Nunes  DEC Chris Pokorny JAN Ruben Cruz   
FEB Matt Boatman MAR    APR     
  
All - Flyer party – At Jim Mueller’s old office Friday, October 3rd at 5:30 pm 
All – Road Clean-Up – Goshen, Saturday, December 13th at 9:00 am sharp 
Bill Randleman – Setup FM transmitter 
Bren Wamsley – Email OSI Reminder 
Bren Wamsley – Create gift certificate for most improved driver 
Bonnie Mueller - Amend bylaws to add officer liability insurance 
Bonnie Mueller – Test borrowed projector  
Bonnie & Jim Mueller – Banquet Trivia project 
Lorin Wamsley – Make sponsors aware of the “Specials” page for discount offer 
Ruben Cruz – Contact Jeff Childers regarding IROC 
Ruben Cruz – order potties for OSI, 1 ADA and 1 Std 
Tim Steck – create banquet registration on-line form 
Tim Steck – order sponsor banner January 2015 
Tim Steck – Revise sponsor’s “Specials” page 
Tim Steck – Purchase Cold Fusion 
Tim Steck – Determine will website server should reside 
Tim Steck - Research cost of replacing display unit 
 
 
 


